

TOWN OF NORTON FINANCE COMMITTEE

RECEIVED

SEP 13 1994

NORTON TOWN CLERK

MINUTES OF THE MEETING AUGUST 1, 1994

CALL TO ORDER: 7:30 p.m. by Tom Deluca, Vice Chair.

Attendance: Committee Members - Tom Deluca, Vice Chair, Jack Nicolas, Mike Fiore, Julia Sweet, Donna Summerfield, Jackie Desrochers, and new committee member Michael Thomas. Absent: Tim Phelan, Phil Zawasky, Bill Gouveia and Paul Helmreich.

MINUTES

Fiore made a motion to accept the Minutes of May 4, 1994. Seconded by Nicolas. Vote: 5 in favor and 1 abstention (Thomas).

Fiore made a motion to accept the Minutes of May 9, 1994. Seconded by Summerfield. Vote: 4 in favor and 2 abstentions (Thomas and Summerfield).

Fiore made a motion to accept the Minutes of June 6, 1994. Seconded by Nicolas. Vote: 5 in favor and 1 abstention (Thomas).

ELECTION OF NEW OFFICERS

Summerfield nominated Jack Nicolas as chairman. Seconded by Sweet. Deluca closed the nominations. Vote: unanimous. New Chairman is Jack Nicolas.

Nicolas nominated Mike Fiore for Vice-Chair. Seconded by Sweet. Deluca closed the nominations. Vote: unanimous. New Vice-Chair is Mike Fiore.

Nicolas stated that as Chairman of the Finance Committee he will exercise his right to vote on all the issues. The area in which the committee may see the biggest change is during budget hearings for the Annual Town Meeting. He would like to take votes on the budgets that are being discussed during a meeting while everything is fresh in the committee's minds. Make votes the same night as they listen to the department — this way everything is fresh and the department will know where they stand with the Finance Committee.

A project that Nicolas would like to start work on is the five year projections for the school department as to whether or not a new school will have to be built.

Minutes, August 1, 1994 Page 1

ADJOURNMENT

The next scheduled meeting will be on Wednesday, September 7, 1994, at 7:30 p.m. in the Selectmen's Meeting Room.

Deluca made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Fiore. Vote: unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia C. Mello Patricia C. Mello

Recording Secretary